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CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: . . .(gavel). . . Aloha kakahiaka kakou. E ha minuke i ka
hala o ka hola 'eiwa ma iwakaluakumalima o Iulai. I ka makahilcrelua kaukani
umikamaeiwa. E 'olu'olu mai, e ho'omalu ke Komike Ho'omohala Waiwai me
o keia komike, Keani Rawlins-Fernandez. It
Mo`ohelu Kala. '0 wau ka Iku
is...was 9:04, July 25th 2019. Will the Economic Development and Budget Committee
please come to order. I am your Chair Keani Rawlins-Fernandez. I keia la, me ko
kakou, eia Committee Vice-Chair and Council Chair Kelly King.
VICE-CHAIR KING: Aloha kakahiaka, Chair.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Aloha kakahiaka. Member Shane Sinenci.
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Aloha kakahiaka, Chair.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Aloha kakahiaka. Member Mike Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Aloha kakahiaka, Madam Chair.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Aloha kakahiaka. Member Alice Lee.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Madam Chair, aloha. Pehea be?
Maikai loa, ab be? Pehea be?

CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo,
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: How are you?
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Pehea be?

COUNCILMEMBER LEE: You cannot ask me questions. Thank you, I'm fine.
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Mahalo.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Thank you, maika'i no.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo. Member Riki Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman.
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CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Good morning. Member Tamara Paltin.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Aloha kakahiaka, Chair.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Aloha kakahiaka. Member Yuld. Lei Sugimura will be joining
us momentarily. And, Pro Temp Tasha Kama.
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Aloha kakahiaka, Chair.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Aloha kakahiaka. And, mai ka Administration from...let's
see...Department of Housing and Human Concerns, we have Director Lori Tsuhako.
And, I think Housing Administrator, Buddy Almeida will be joining us later. From
Department of Management, Managing Director Sandy Baz will be joining us later.
And, from Department of Planning, we have Plan Implementation Division Chief,
Kathleen Aoki, current Division Chief, Clayton Yoshida. From Department of Public
Works, Deputy Director Stephen Welling. And from Department of Finance, well have
Deputy Director May Anne Alibin joining us later. Oh, no...okay. And, Support Staff,
Jeff Ueoka, Guy Hironaka, and Gery Madriaga. Okay, from Corporation Counsel, we
have David Galazin. Good morning. Committee Staff, we have Julie Reed, Legislative
Analyst.
MS. REED: Good morning.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: And Clarita Balala, Committee Secretary.
MS. BALALA: Good morning.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Alright, Members, we have one item on today's agenda,
EDB-41, Lots at the Fairways at Maui Lani. I would like to begin by expressing my
intentions for our meeting today. I assume most of the Members are aware of this
issue, that this issue is a sensitive one with a sordid past. I think it is important that
we fully understand the history of the now County-owned parcels and how we got
here, in order to find the best pathway forward together. That being said, I have asked
the departments to join us today and share some background about the parcels in
question. After testimony, we are going to have presentations by the Department of
Housing and Human Concerns, and Department of Finance, explaining the history
and background of the Maui Lath Fairway lots, followed by an overview of the
settlement agreement conditions by the Corporation Counsel. And then, our
Managing Director Sandy Baz would give us an overview of the community meeting
hosted by the Administration on Tuesday. This morning, there was a request by the
Administration to allow the Managing Director, Sandy Baz, to give a consolidated
presentation for the departments of Housing and Human Concerns, and Finance,
which was the history of the Maui Lath lots, along with the overview of Tuesday's
meeting. After the consolidated presentation by Mr. Baz, we will have the presentation
by Corporation Counsel, Mr. Galazin. I have asked my Staff...I asked my Staff to
attend and live stream Tuesday's meeting so that I could participate remotely. It is my
hope that the residents of Palama Drive, the Administration, and the Council will align
with the solution that results in the safety and better quality of life for the residents of
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Palama Drive. I believe this is our first step before we can begin to explore the next
steps of either selling, or developing the 50 Fairway lots. To the Palama Drive
residents, I give you my word as Chair of this Committee, that your experiences will
not be excluded from the Committee's decision-making process while we look for
solutions. Assessments will be made with your health and safety being top priority.
My Staff took a tour of the property last week, and took several photographs while
listening to the immediate existing concerns. We will be sharing a slideshow of those
photos with the Committee today after the departments' presentations. I had a tour of
the property as well, and would urge the other Committee members to inspect the site
yourself when you have time I understand the most glaring issues are the drainage,
infill towering above Palama Drive roofs, potential toxicity in the soil, and the lack of
maintenance and condition of the property since we have become the landowners. I
think we can all agree this issue has been a lingering concern for far too long, and the
time has come to remedy it. As the posted agenda reflects, we will not be taking action
on this item today. Because of the complexity of this issue, I'm prepared to hold
multiple meetings until we resolve it with a fair and feasible solution. The nature of
this first meeting is for information and fact-gathering only. So, before I open up with
public testimony, I want to welcome Managing Director, Sandy Baz.
MR. BAZ: Aloha, Chair.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Aloha. Okay, so we have two testifiers signed up.
Testimony will be limited to the one item on the agenda. To testify, please sign up
with Staff. Testimony is limited to three minutes, if you're still testifying beyond that
time, I will kindly ask you to complete your testimony. When testifying, please state
your name and who you're representing, and please also indicate if you're a paid
lobbyist. I guess we can first check in with our District Offices. Ms. Mavis OliveiraMedeiros with the Hana District Office, will you please call your first testifier?
. . .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .
MS. OLIVEIRA-MEDEIROS: Aloha, Chair, this is Mavis Oliveira-Medeiros from the Hana
Office, there is no one here waiting to testify.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo. Okay, Ms. Denise Fernandez with the Lanai Office,
will you please call your first testifier? Okay, might be having technical difficulties.
Okay, and will you check with the Lanai Office to ensure we don't have any testifiers
there? Ms. Zhantell Lindo with the Molokai District Office, will you please call your
first testifier?
MS. UNDO: Good morning, Chair, there are -CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Good morning.
MS. UNDO: --no testifiers at the Molokai District Office.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo. Okay, Ms. Reed, did you hear back from the Lanai
Office?
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MS. REED: Yeah, Chair, the Lanai Office has notified us that they are closed today and
tomorrow, and so there will be -CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Oh, I see.
MS. REED: --no one covering.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay, mahalo. Okay, will you please call our first testifier
here in the Chamber?
MS. REED: Yes, Chair, the first testifier signed up to testify is Stan Franco, followed by
Christopher Fishkin.
MR. FRANCO: Good morning. Good morning, Chair and Members. I'm Stan Franco, I speak
for myself. I'm speaking against this resolution, but I think Keani made a point, and
I...that, you know, we need to take care of the Palama Street [sic] residents. I was at
the Landlord Summit yesterday, and the Mayor made a comment about Palama
Street [sic] residents and said that he is of the opinion that we're gonna have to lower
the lots and take out the fill. So, I think that's the first thing, if that's gonna happen,
that's gonna change all of this. You know, we're not gonna have the appraisal report,
we're gonna have to do another appraisal report. But, you know, I just want to speak
for a few minutes about the idea of a bulk sale. You know, we are looking at trying to
develop lots for our community, and when Jeff Gilbreath was here talking to the
Affordable Housing Committee, he said that the majority of our people, 75 percent,
makes 75,000 or less per year. That's the market we should be looking at. Right now
that percentage is about 90 percent, according to our affordable housing guidelines.
The Mayor had talked...when I was at a meeting with the Mayor, he talked about 100
percent and below. I can go with that, I can agree with that, but we should be
targeting those folks. If we make all the lots market, which the bulk sale probably will
do because whoever buys it will have to make it market-rate homes, and we're not
taking care of the needs, so we continue to the problem that we have right now. I like
us land banking that property, so that it becomes County property. We need to build
our inventory of land that we can use for affordable housing because we have to take
care of the public need. We know it's a housing crisis that we're in, and we need to
take care of our people. So, first take care of the Palama Street [sic] residents.
Second, do some kind of program, maybe a leasing arrangement, or some kind of
shared equity arrangement that the County owns the land, and the resident, whoever
buys, will have some kind of interest and some kind of shared equity in that property.
So, I think the first job that we have is taking care of the Palama Street [sic] residents.
Thank you.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Mr. Franco. Members, do you have any questions
for our testifier? Seeing none, mahalo nui. Ms. Reed, will you...
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: I had a question.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Oh, sorry. Mr. Franco, we have a question. Member Paltin?
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COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: I just was wondering if you would be supportive of taking out all
the infill and then building houses where the infill was, is that...
MR. FRANCO: All the Mayor said...I'd have no position on that. I think with the Mayor...
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: That's all I wanted to know.
MR. FRANCO: Okay, thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Member Paltin. Mahalo, Mr. Franco. Okay, thank
you.
MS. REED: Our next testifier in the gallery is Christopher Fishkin, followed by Annette Heu.
MR. FISHKIN: Good morning, Councihriembers. First, I'd just like to mention that the entire
video of the County hearing that took place is now up on Maui Causes, number...video
number 93, I believe, so it's available to the public. I just want to speak to a couple
things I presented at that County meeting. First of all, yes, obviously the Palama
Drive residents are the first concern above everything, but in order to do what you
said, Chair, and focus on the safety and health of those residents as the top priority as
it should be, you have to go back into the history, and the history is pretty sordid.
And, right now, that history is happening in present time, and I want everybody in the
public to know that. The Department of Corporation Counsel continues as it did in
Olowalu, as it's doing right now with the two-lot water bill, that nobody is addressing
except Ms. Paltin who put something in to fix that. But basically, the people that are
defending all these unlawful decisions that are actually creating this hazard, and this
mess, and this horrible situation for people, is the Department of Corporation
Counsel, and right now I'm calling for Moana Lutey's resignation publicly. There is a
whole list of complaints...
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Chair? Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: That's not on the agenda. I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: I think he's out of order.
MR. FISHKIN: Out of...my time should stop for the moment because I'm being interrupted by
Ms. Yuki Sugimura.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay, mahalo, Members.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: That's not on the agenda.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mr. Fishkin, if we can stick to the...
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COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Stick to the agenda.
MR. FISHKIN: It is on the agenda because it is the Department of Corporation Counsel that
created that mess and the settlement that you're talking about. I want to point out to
everybody, there is an elephant in the room here, okay. There's a group of us, let's call
us the Maui scrubs, that have brought all this information to this Council, which
removed David Goode, that brought information about Patrick Wong, and right now
there is a member of the Mayor's Office that is in full knowledge of all this information.
He was part of the Anuenue program that was trying to develop the affordable housing
on Palama Drive with the architectural rendering that I gave you that was concealed
from the Council at that time. Nobody is actually asked to meet with him, nobody is
being briefed by him, the County with respect to Mr. Baz who I thank, props to you,
Mr. Baz, for holding an incredible meeting the other day and taking everything in.
But, that gentleman works in the Mayor's Office right now, and I've even contacted
your Staff, Chair, and I feel that person is being blocked from having all that
information being given to anybody, 'cause nobody is willing to...asking to meet with
him, offering to meet with him. He works in the Mayor's Office, alright, he was hired
by the Mayor to help clean this up, and the dysfunction of this County continues
where, yes, we want to address the issues, but we're not willing to hold anyone
accountable for what happened. There is a gentleman named Christopher Salem in
the Mayor's Office right now that has all this information. If anybody would like to
meet with him, I would highly recommend it, because I'm telling the public at this
point, that this can't keep going on like this. Those residents of Palama Drive will not
be healed if we keep doing it again, and again, and again. And as long as you are not
the clients of Corp. Counsel, and you are simply doing what they tell you to do, you're
not gonna...you're gonna keep putting Band-Aids on everything. So, I just want to
bring that to your attention, and if you get a developer involved in this project and not
a builder, like I'm echoing Mr. Franco, if you have a developer involved with this,
you're gonna have the same problems all over again, and it's gonna harm the Palama
Drive residents. So, the County should take full responsibility.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay, Mr. Fishkin.
MR. FISHKIN: Hold...I'm gonna finish up, like you said...hold Milton Arakawa responsible for
the overlapping unlawful subdivisions that created this, that he did it...he did it,
excuse me, David Goode did it in Olowalu
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay, Mr. Fishkin.
MR. FISHKIN: --and he's done it in Lower Honoapiilani Road, Milton Arakawa has done it
right now.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: That was three minutes.
MR. FISHKIN: So, please hold people accountable. Thank you.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay, Members, do you have any questions for our testifier?
MR. FISHKIN: Of course not.
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CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay. Thank you so much for your testimony -MR. FISHKIN: Thank you, thank you.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: --and for sending over the plans to my office, I appreciate it.
Okay, Ms. Reed, will you please call our next testifier?
MS. REED: Our next testifier is Annette Heu, followed by Amy Halas.
MS. HEU: Good morning, Councilmembers.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Good morning.
MS. HEU: Keani, thank you, I appreciate very much what this Council is attempting to do.
Let me first say, my name is Annette Heu, and I'm here on behalf of myself, a resident
of Palama Drive. I came to testify on the lots at the Fairways of Maui Lani, EDB-41.
Just a note, it says that the Committee is in receipt of County Council [sic) 17-115,
from the Director of Finance, transmitting a proposal resolution entitled resolution
authorizing the dispoal, D-I-S-P-O-A-L, of the lots comprising the Fairways...I believe
it's 1-D...at Maui Lani by public auction. Public auction is different from sale.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: So, Ms. Heu, that's part of the procedural history, it's not
something that we're gonna -MS. HEU: Okay.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: --discuss today.
MS. HEU: Okay, okay, that's fine. But, I'm just making that clear.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo.
MS. HEU: I wrote this down this morning in an attempt to stay in my three minutes.
Government must always follow the law, even when the law gets in the way of an
otherwise sound idea or procedure. The County of Maui has an in-house civil law
office to advise officials and agencies about the law, and to represent the County in
legal actions. Alan Arakawa did that. Judge August ruled for lot 1-D, the Fairways
project, it was an illegal action. When asked if some action is legal, one or more
attorneys in the Department of Corp. Counsel will research applicable law, and then
return an opinion. So, today the County Council, through 1-D, the Fairways, Kea
Street, Palama Drive, Pala Circle, Hue Place, Iluna Place, and Hospice, attempt to
reach the perfect solution. The position demonstrated by Sandy Baz intends to sell
something illegal or create affordable housing. Why has the word auction been used
because the County claims they acquired in a settlement? The original Sandhills
project was developed to provide housing for the 442nd returning home, and Kahului
town development was intended as affordable housing. I feel that throughout this
process, the Members of the County Council have voted not to have my constitutional
right be a part of the decisions regarding Palama Drive. The actions you attempt today
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ultimately will be pitting homeowners against each other in perpetuity. Ultimately
forcing all homeowners to pay in the moderated effort of the Department of
Management clearly demonstrated for Members of this Council, the disharmony of the
homeowners of this man-made mud hill. Throughout this process, the Members of
the County Council has voted against what is right. In that light, putting it nicely, the
fix that Public Works has been channeled to flow here on Maui, including this Council,
and into the Mayor's Office, is toxic. The threats to our lives on Palama Drive and the
future of the Fairways owners, although different, does not allow for a safe or healthy
environment. The County allowed this corporate Maui County. They did not consider
this area as they pushed, or shoved it down our throats. Thank you for your time and
your efforts. I'll leave this with you.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Ms. Heu. I'm sorry, Ms. Heu, we have questions.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: I got a question for you, Chair. Just because of obvious...her
extensive knowledge on the history of the subject, I was wondering if Ms. Heu can stay
around and serve as a resource person if there's questions about the chronological
timeline of things.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: I would be okay with having her as a resource person. Are
there any objections? Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: I think it will be hard for her.
MS. HEU: I'm fine. Yuki, I'm fine. . .(inaudible). .
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Would you be able to stay through the meeting in case?
MS. HEU: Yes.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay. Members, are there any other questions?
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: I'll save my questions for when they do the presentation, and if I
have questions that she could answer, I'll save them 'till that time.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay, mahalo, Member Paltin. I have a quick question. In
the Heu lawsuit, what is... are you related to Hirum Heu?
MS. HEU: That is my husband.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay.
MS. HEU: Three o nine Palama Drive.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay.
MS. HEU: In the swale, in the sanitary sewer.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Ms. Heu.
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MS. HEU: Thank you.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay. Ms. Reed, will you please call our next testifier?
MS. REED: The next testifier signed up is Amy Halas and-,
MS. HALAS: Good morning. Top side of the Fairways, the project, the affordable housing
project, the eco-homes looks real cherry, but come down to Palama Drive to face
reality. Two wrongs don't make a right. A County law that took effect in 1991 limits
residential building heights to 30 feet from the natural or finished grade, whichever is
lower. But, former Mayor Alan Arakawa made an administrative decision to allow the
subdivisions to proceed under the prior law that measured building heights from the
finished grade. Number two, the gulch that was sitting behind the residents of Palama
Drive between the Island and between the golf course had been cleared and filled with
mill mud from the old Paia Sugar Mill, and this is a Valerie Monson article from The
Maui News, 2007. A substance, the mill mud, is a substance that has been
questioned by other neighbors because it could be laced with chemicals including
arsenic. Across from the Heu's house, the level of the fill has been built up so high
that the new plateau is above some of the Palama Drive rooftops, and that's without
the two rows of two-story houses expected to follow, making the finished height
possibly 50 feet or more in places. In regards to these earthen materials at this
proposed affordable housing project, I wish to dispel a false allegation recently made
by a County, Maui County official. The earth material that was deposited in this
former ravine, in this gulch, is not topsoil. As I stated before, it came from the old
Paia Sugar Mill. The toxic mill...the toxic mill material presents a hazard, to not only
the current Palama Drive residents and those in the vicinity, but also to the future
affordable homeowners and their children who will occupy this affordable housing
project. I applaud Maui County Council's determination to create affordable housing;
however, this particular affordable housing proposal is extremely problematic. It
poses numerous insidious hazards for the residents, many of whom are lifelong, as
well as the future affordable homeowners. Before you forge ahead with your agenda,
please meet with and listen to the concerns of the Palama Drive community, as well as
those of the Fairways development. Many community members are homebound and
unable to testify, and others work during the day and are unable to attend this
meeting. In closing, rather than offer the community only two options, there needs to
be a third, remove the toxic fill and restore the ravine and the original lay of the land.
This is a cultural landscape, this is part of the Central Maui Puuone Sand Dunes
System. Create an open space in this heavily populated and developed area. I
appreciate your time, and I also encourage you to contact the State Historic
Preservation Division in regards to historic properties and burials, as well as consult
with a hydrologist and get an analysis, a toxicology analysis, and please take into
consideration the residents of Palama Drive, you know, this was Dream City, and its
turned into a nightmare. So, our residents, many of whom are kupuna, deserve to live
somewhere safe, where they've lived all their lives. So, mahalo. The eco-homes thing
is...
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Ms. Halas.
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MS. HALAS: Yeah, mahalo.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo. Members, do you have any questions for our
testifier? Seeing none, mahalo for your testimony this morning. Okay. Ms. Reed, will
you please call our next testifier?
MS. REED: There's no one else signed up to testify.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay, Members, without objection, I'll now close public
testimony.
COUNCILMEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo. Public testimony is now closed.
.END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .
ITEM 41:

LOTS AT THE FAIRWAYS AT MAUI LAM (CC 17-115)

CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay, Members, before we begin with presentations,
Member Pro Temp Kama will deliver the Council's report required by Hawaii Revised
Statutes 92-2.5(e), which states the following, two or more members of a board, but
less than the number of members which could constitute a quorum for the board, may
attend an informational meeting or presentation on matters relating to official board
business, including a meeting of another entity, legislative hearing, convention,
seminar, or community meeting; provided that the meeting or presentation is not
specifically and exclusively organized for or directed toward members of the board.
The board members in attendance may participate in discussions, including
discussions amongst themselves; provided that the discussions occur during and as
part of the informational meeting or presentation; and provided further that no
commitment relating to a vote on the matter is made or sought. At the next duly
noticed meeting of the board, the board members shall report their attendance and the
matters presented and discussed...presented and discussed that related to the official
board business at the informational meeting or presentation.
VICE-CHAIR KING: Chair, point of order.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Chair King?
VICE-CHAIR KING: Yeah, thank you. Normally those reports come to the Council, so I'm not
sure if we do this in Committee, we still need to do it in Council. Is there a particular
reason for bringing this to the Committee first? Because that's not the normal
procedure.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Right, so OIP was contacted about this specific situation,
and because the item on the agenda was the exact item that was discussed at
Tuesday's meeting, they...well, I don't know...the advice was that we, although it's not
common practice to have the report done at Committee meetings and rather at Council
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meetings, because this is a full Council, nine-member committee, that it was
recommended that we present the report on the item that happens to also be on our
agenda, and also at the Council if it's what we choose to do. But before we start
deliberations, OIP advised us to report on the presentation that occurred Tuesday
night.
VICE-CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you for that.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Ms. Reed, did I miss anything?
MS. REED: That was...that was it.
VICE-CHAIR KING: Okay, then do we still have to do this at Council as well or is this
sufficient, this report in Committee?
MS. REED: Yeah, what was discussed is there's an option to also do it at Council if that's
what...so, it needs to be presented today because it's the exact same topic that's on
the agenda and it falls under that umbrella -VICE-CHAIR KING: Okay.
MS. REED: --but they also...the, yeah.
VICE-CHAIR KING: Okay, but you didn't give me a definitive...like who makes that decision
so we know for the next Council agenda, do we need to put this?
MS. REED: They advised that it was the best practice to also state it at the -VICE-CHAIR KING: Okay.
MS. REED: --Council meeting.
VICE-CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair. Member Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah, Madam Chair, I have no objections to the report being
made today, and ultimately it's the Council's decision, and they're just giving us advice
as to how to proceed. So, whether it be done Committee level or Council level, as long
as it gets done. So, since it's already been brought up, for myself I have no objections
to the report being done today. Anyway, but for procedure, protocol, whatever, I'm
ready to hear the report. Thank you.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay, mahalo, Member Molina. Okay, Pro Temp Kama, are
you ready?
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: I'm ready, Chair.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: The floor is yours.
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COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Thank you very much. And, thank you, Councilmembers, for
letting me read this report 'cause you know when I give a report, it's really a good
report. And, I...but I want you to know, I didn't know either, I wasn't prepared to do
this today 'cause, you know, if I show up with you at a meeting, I always do the
reports right, but I wasn't notified with this 'cause I thought I was gonna do it at
Council too, and I'd have time to do it. But, so we're all here hearing it for the first
time, and maybe we don't need to hear it again but, thank you, Chair. So,
Councilmembers Lee, Sugimura, and I attended a community meeting on July 23,
2019 hosted by the County's Department of Management to seek public input on
options for the 50 residential lots at Fairways at Maui Lath. The meeting was held at
the Velma McWayne Santos Community Center in Wailuku. I'm making this report in
accordance with the State Sunshine Law, specifically Section 92-2.5(e) of the Hawaii
Revised Statutes. Area residents, other members of the public, and County officials
met to express concerns and suggestions for the potential utilization of the 50 vacant
lots acquired by the County in 2011. Concerns expressed primarily reflected the
impacts on adjacent properties on Palama Drive such as loss of use, drainage impacts,
and the nature of the fill that was used to increase the height of the Fairways lots.
Options that seemed to receive the most support included restoring the original grade
of the land, and then either developing the site for either housing or as a park. A
quorum of the Council was not present at the meeting. The community meeting was
not specifically and exclusively organized for or directed toward Members of the
Council, but was an event for which anyone could register to attend. No
continued...no commitment relating to a vote on any Council business was made or
sought at the meeting. This concludes my report, Chair, thank you.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Pro Temp Kama. Okay, before we get started with
presentations, I'd just like to recognize Finance Deputy Director, May Anne Alibin,
mahalo for joining us. And, Housing Administrator, Buddy Almeida, also has now
joined us. Okay, so well start with our first presentation from our Managing Director,
Mr. Baz. Members, please jot down and hold on...hold all questions until after all
presentations have concluded. You may think of a question that will be answered in
the next presentation. After the presentation by Corporation Counsel, well begin with
questions to the Corporation Counsel and then circle back to Managing Director and
the other departments that are present today.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Madam Chair, sorry for the interruption.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Member Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Just for the record, did we close public testimony?
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: We did, yeah. Okay, thank you.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo. Okay, Mr. Baz, you ready?
MR. BAZ: Sure.
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CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: The floor is yours.
MR. BAZ: Okay, good morning, Chair and Members. So, Sandy Baz, Managing Director for
the County of Maui. We appreciate this topic being brought up as a Committee item.
The Mayor asked me about a month ago to look at the Fairway lots and what
possibilities a future could hold for them, and so my team planned and gathered a
meeting. We had a meeting as was described in very much detail, thank you,
Ms. Kama, the other night, and it was very good input we received and we appreciated
having the committee...the community there to share with us their issues, their
concerns, their suggestions. So, what this presentation encapsulates as, Chair, you
mentioned the Department of Finance provided some of this information. Department
of Housing and Concerns is ready, willing, and able to assist with answers to
questions and suggestions and things as we move forward, as well as information from
the meeting and a site visit that my staff and I did yesterday to the location. Okay, I'll
go ahead and move forward. So, for those that are not aware, which is probably very,
very few at this point, this is a map of the lots themselves that are a part of a Maui
Lath planned development. This is what's known as the Fairways lots, it is 50 house
lots zoned single...well get into that issue, but basically this is a picture of it. You can
see there's kind of an odd looking lot towards the top right of it and that is the
drainage basin, yeah. So, County of Maui acquired TMKs 01 through 55 as part of an
$11 8 million settlement with developers VP & PK (ML), LLC. Fifty-eight lots
comprised of the following, one drainage lot which I mentioned, four roadway lots, 50
residential lots comprising The Fairways at Maui Lani Subdivision, three residential
lots within the Sandhill Estates Subdivision. All 53 residential lots have entitlements
in place to build single-family homes. All infrastructure is in place, roads, sidewalks,
electrical, all lots have lateral stub-outs for water and sewer. While water meter boxes
are installed, the water meters are not in those boxes. The lots...I'm sorry, the lots
range in size from a little over 6,000 square feet to a little over 12,000 square feet, are
zoned SF-5 which is single family homes requiring a minimum lot size of 5,000 square
feet. Three Sanclhill lots are zoned...are a little over 10,000 square feet each, zoned
PD-WK/ 1, which requires a minimum lot size of 8,000 square feet. Both Fairways and
Sandhills lots are governed by master codes, covenants, and restrictions of the Maui
Lath Community Association. Corporation Counsel will provide some detailed
information. I read through these Intermediate Court of Appeals and the Hawaii
Supreme Court decisions last night to kind of familiarize myself with this 'cause I
hadn't had a presentation from Corporation Counsel. So, hell provide more details
but a lot of the information is in there, factual, and cases about the actual situation
that we're dealing with here. August 28, 2011 Council adopted an Ordinance Number
3848 amending the zoning, County Zoning Ordinance definition of height to the
following, for structures within project districts that received phase II approval prior to
September 4, 1991, finished grade shall be used to determine height. Alright, so I'll let
the implications of that be presented by Mr. Galazin, but that was changed 2011.
Also, as mentioned 2011, we acquired those parcels. October 2016, so five years later,
the prior Administration developed a task force on how to move forward with the
Fairway lots and they met five times between October 19, 2016 and March 14, 2017.
In March of 2017 they presented their Final Summary Report with recommendations
to the Council. February 27th in preparation for submittal of that, the previous Mayor
presented a proposed resolution, which is the agenda item for today which was the
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Resolution Authorizing the Disposal of the Lots Comprising the Fairways at Maui Lani
by Public Auction, with an upset price of little over $9.8 million. That was based on
an appraisal report that was prepared as a part of the task force group in January of
2017. February of 2018, so after, you know, history and discussion at the Council,
you guys have records of, but between that time a RFP was issued for the sale of The
Fairways at Maui Lani lots with specific restrictions. And, those restrictions are part
of the public record related to...that it was to be for sale for a certain price, but also
building homes on it that were at a certain income levels, and basically affordable
housing. There were...a bid resulted at Department of Finance, you know, issued that
RFP and the bid resulted in no responsive or responsible bidders. Fast forward again
to, as I mentioned about a month ago, Mayor Victorino pushing, you know, asking me
to go ahead and see how we can move forward with these lots, what are the different
options that we have available. My first request to him was to have a community
meeting so that we could go out there and listen to what the community's concerns
Attendees at the meeting on Tuesday included
and suggestions were.
Councilmembers, residents of neighboring streets, affordable housing advocates, and
general public. So, majority of the comments and concerns that were expressed at
that meeting, which is available on video, were grade height, the retaining walls, the
type of fill that was utilized for that, the current condition of the property or the... and
then the direct impacts on their homes to any future activities, and then concerns
about affordable housing were brought up as well, or the use of the property for
affordable housing. Affordable/workforce housing suggestions also were received at
the meeting and via written and verbal communications. My office did receive a
number of calls sharing comments similar to the neighbors, as well as items that were
suggestions for future affordable housing, uses of it, and projects. One of the testifiers
this morning mentioned the plan that had been prepared a number of years ago, that
was also presented to my office in preparation of this meeting as well for information.
On Wednesday, yesterday, we did a walking site visit and discussion with the
residents. And then Mayor issued a memo yesterday that should be a part of the
record this morning, requesting that this Council not act on the resolution that was
submitted by the previous Administration, to give him time to evaluate that, to give
time for us to hear input from you, and request that, you know, if you need any more
resources or information, work that we can do to provide you with data, numbers,
financial information, as far as suggestions on how to move forward in any manner.
We have some photos, so this is part of the team, thank you, Ms. Heu, I don't see her
right now, but she led us yesterday, thank you very much for the time and effort that
she took to lead our group walking the site and pointing out the different issues with
this. Ill briefly go through this, Chair, I understand you have some pictures as well,
so I'll kind of run through this pretty quickly. This is the drainage basin that was
mentioned. This is the...there's a swale between the Fairway lots and the houses on
Palama Drive that is... some areas it's about six feet and it gets up to maybe about
20-feet wide in different areas, but the swale in some areas is in decent condition and
some areas are in need of dire resources to assist in cleaning them up. I have asked
our Department of Public Works, Highways Division to, by the end of next week go
down there, clean out the swale, remove all the debris, and there's some trees that are
growing in the fences of the swale there. They're basically gonna get that swale back
up to a drainage standard that is acceptable, so their team is going there. This is the
other side of the properties, basically the golf course side of the properties is another
ravine that you see there, a lot of kiawe trees. This is in a kind of flat area in the
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property, you can see this is the wall that surrounds the drainage basin, you know,
there's panels missing all over the place, the wall itself in some areas has...because
the vinyl fence fell down and it was secured to the wall, parts of the wall were also, you
can see there's spaces missing from the retaining wall there. Again, part of the swale
that needs really to be cleaned out, so Steve's...your guys gotta work on this. This'll
be a difficult job, but you'll get it out right away. Then, so you can see more, you
know, same thing, you know, this retaining wall in certain areas falling apart needing
a significant amount of repair, trees needing to be removed, trimmed, you get the idea.
Public Works has a dozer already over there so they can utilize that to work. This is a
neighboring property in the entrance to the area from Iuka, yeah. This is some more
pictures of the area here as well from Palama Drive side of things. They have a...a
fence was installed with a chain link and this little visual barrier from the Palama
Drive side of things, and some issues with construction material that was left from the
developer of the original project, that we're gonna have to remove, a lot of trash, things
like that that, the guys are gonna be cleaning up here within the next week.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: What's the name of the original developer?
MR. BAZ: That one...
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Member Hokama, we're gonna hold questions until the end.
Mahalo.
MR. BAZ: This is the drainage in Palama Drive. I also wanted to find out what situation with
this is because my previous hat in allocating funding, remembered allocating funding
for drainage in Palama Drive and assuming that it had got completed, and it did not
get completed. So, we still have drainage issues that we have to deal with on Palama
Drive itself and there's some complicated issues to that, that we can get into later.
But, it still floods down there, that was not fixed. This is a, kind of a picture of the
wall itself from a neighboring property, so you can get the idea of how tall this thing
really is. And that's the swale that's in between. Okay, I think that's it, yeah. Okay,
so one more item on here. This is the financial information that was requested from
the Department of Finance, the holding costs for this property, again acquisition price
a little over...or a little under $12 million. There was at that time, delinquent real
property tax of $132,000. That remains until the disposition is dealt with. It's not
accruing anymore but it remains as is. The holding costs from 2013 to 2019 are here.
Maui Lath Community Association dues are, you know, pretty steady, $38,400 a year.
Water meter for irrigation purposes to keep part of it green and dust-free as much as
we can is, you know, about $800 a year. We also pay a landscaper to come in to
landscape the property, but that's not sufficient to maintain it the way that it needs to
be for the residents, so I've instructed the Department of Finance who manages that
contract to enhance that to have the ability to make sure that they're maintaining the
rest of the property in a good manner until the disposition is dealt with by the Council.
So, total holding cost in this last six years is almost $400,000 on top of the
11.8 million, comes to a little over $12 million in holding costs. That's about all we
have so far. Madam Chair, we are here, Department of Finance, Department of
Planning, Public Works, are here to also answer any questions that you may have, try
to answer as much as we can. Some of the historical information within departments,
obviously some of the people that were there aren't here anymore so, you know, that
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information may not be available. And we look forward to the presentation from
Mr. Galazin on Corporation Counsel's side, and hell mention, Mr. Hokama, the
developer this...that we dealt with.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay, mahalo, Mr. Baz, and just to remind the Committee
and the Administration that the posted agenda Committee action, the Committee may
receive a presentation from the Department of Management relating to the
County-owned lots at The Fairway at Maui Lani and discuss related matters, and that
no legislative action was planned to be taken. So, I was really happy to receive the
Mayor's memo yesterday, 'cause it shows that we're on the same page and working
together. Okay, Mr. Galazin, are you ready with your presentation?
MR. GALAZIN: Yes, thank you, Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chair?
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Member Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Before the Deputy starts his presentation, I was gonna ask if
your Committee Attorney can pay attention too, because with this issue, the
Committee may find it more comfortable to deal with our Committee Attorney as it
regards to Corp. Counsel with this Maui Lani issues. So, I would request that of your
Staff, thank you.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Member Hokama. I believe our Committee Attorney
is monitoring in the office. Okay, great. Mahalo, Member Hokama. Okay,
Mr. Galazin?
MR. GALAZIN: Thank you, Chair and Members. This obviously, as the Managing Director
pointed out, this involves a great deal of time and history over the years. A lot of what
happened with litigation ended in settlements, where both sides agree that no liability
is going to be attached. And, just to make sure that we all come from the same
starting point, you know, we are as Corporation Counsel the legal advisors to both the
Administration and to you folks as a body, we are not decision makers. We all swear
an oath to uphold the law, and that's the basis on which we practice our profession,
and I don't know anybody who would support an unlawful action. That having been
said, if something is questionable, that doesn't mean if something is wise or unwise,
that prevents us from doing our duties. The development when it first started, and,
you know, it goes back into the early 2000s, the issue of the height where it would be
measured involves, you know, the concept of vested rights when you're developing. In
some jurisdictions, in some states, vested rights are codified within statute. In
Washington, it's a little more flexible concept based on what somebody has put into a
project. As the Managing Director pointed out, now we have in our County Code,
something that specifies if you've reached a certain milestone by a certain date, then
something is going to apply. That guidance wasn't in there in the early 2000s, and
this project was started with the idea that the grade could be measured from a certain
place, that generated multiple lawsuits. We had somewhere people had existing lots
that they had purchased that were planning to build, and a lawsuit was initiated
against the County and the developer to put an injunction in place so that those
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homes could not be built. Those people who had bought those lots in turn, sued the
County and developers as well, for having purchased something that they could no
longer do anything with for the time being. You had other people who had...were
experiencing potential damages from some of the events that were occurring on site,
and had sued both the developer and the County, County from a permitting
standpoint and the developer from actually doing the work. And, then we had the
developer and, Member Hokama, I think this is what your question was, it was... so VP
tis PK, LLC was the entity at the time At the culmination this was the third lawsuit, I
believe, in the series it went through, and two of them had already been settled. At
this point, VP 8s PK had alleged they had a buyer for roughly 15 million for the entire
project that had pulled out due to the legal concerns, and the settlement agreement
that the County entered into with VP 8s PK is ultimately how we ended up at the place
we are. As I said, the allegation was that the project itself, the raw land with its
entitlements as was, was worth 15.75 million, that buyer backed out, and in order to
resolve the outstanding claims, the County agreed to pay the developer $11.75 million.
In return, the developer conveyed title to those properties to the County, and those are
the Fairway lots. The three Sandhill lots were actually from a related settlement
agreement where, as I mentioned some of the people, three people who had bought
lots and then were prohibited from building because of injunctions that had been put
in place, they assigned some of their claims to the County when they settled. The
County settled some of those with the developer, got some money back, but then
ended up purchasing those three lots as well, so that's the three Sandhills lots. As far
as, you know, the legal strategies or what the arguments were involved, because
everything was litigated, everything's been settled, you know, it's not really my desire
to go back through and try and relitigate these issues. My hope is to try and explain
to you how we ended up in this position where we are now a landowner of these
properties, and, you know, what can we do with them. From the standpoint of what
the settlement agreement provides, we are not precluded in doing anything. We
basically stepped into the shoes of the developer at that point in time We could do
whatever they could do. As was mentioned previously we are subject to, as the
landowner, subject to whatever landowner liabilities any landowner would have, we
are subject to those yearly costs, you know, the maintenance, the fees, and the CC8sRs
are applicable to us, we're not exempt just because we're the landowner and we're the
County at this point. I believe that many of the people who experienced issues back
in, say 2006, litigated those things, settled a claim to at least some level of
satisfaction. I don't know that there couldn't be more potential claimants out there.
From my research it looked as though, you know, a large number of people who were
affected all joined in, but where we go from here, I can give you some rough ideas but,
you know, again I don't want to...what I don't want to do is go back and try and figure
out who made a wrong decision along the way and, you know, I think that's the whole
purpose of these settlement agreements is to just put that issue to rest and try and
move on. So, Chair, I am certainly available for questions.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Mr. Galazin. Okay, Members, we have the other
departments in the gallery so I'm gonna take a brief recess so that we can set all the
departments up on the floor for any of the questions that you may have. Is there any
objections to doing that?
COUNCILMEMBERS: No objections.
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CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay. The time is 10:04 on July 25th. We're gonna take a
recess at the call of the Chair. . . .(gavel). . .
RECESS:

10:04 a.m.

RECONVENE: 10:16 a.m.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: . . .(gavel). . . Will the Economic Development and Budget
Committee please return to order. It is 10:16 on July 25th. First, I wanted to quickly
recognize Member Yuki Lei Sugimura, she joined us at 9:16 this morning. E kala mai
for not recognizing you.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Good morning. Okay, and I also forgot that I had a quick
presentation after Ms. Heu took my Staff on a site visit of the location as well, and, we
put this presentation together before the Administration had done their site visit
yesterday. So, since you seen most of the photos, I'll just quickly go through it in case
there's some photos that wasn't included in Mr. Baz's presentation. Okay, so and well
have...was it distributed? And we have hard copies and Staff will distribute now. So,
okay, what you see on the screen there...oh, it's going...okay, so...where we at...okay.
Those are the cement blocks that have fallen on the corner of Kea Street, and this is
the street entrance cement retaining wall blocks that fell with the fence post still
attached. Here's the view of the retaining wall to the right-hand side of Kea Street, the
wall and the fence is falling down the length of the wall. This photo was taken as we
began to walk the property, the retaining wall blocks have fallen in two to three-foot
sections. A view from the top of the retaining wall into the swale showing fencing and
cement blocks have fallen here. A view of the swale with the debris from the retaining
wall right behind a local childcare provider's home. That's this here and also here. An
expanded view of the same area behind childcare provider's home. Resident alleges
debris that has flown over the fence was discarded by the homeowner and an RFS
were filed for this issue with no assistance. Next one is a view of the swale and debris
that has not been cleared. And then here is the cement block and the fencing of the
retaining wall that are on the verge of falling, you can see it's leaning. Next is a view
from the top of the retaining wall showing debris and the broken fencing and missing
parts of the retaining wall. This is a photo of the amount of mortar placed on one
block of the cement blocks that make up the retaining wall. And here's a photo
showing the tallest portion of the retaining wall above the drainage basin. The person
in the photo is 5'6". Here's a view from Palama Street [sic] showing the height of the
fill compared to the ground height of this residence. Portions of the fencing in
disrepair comprise their mountain view, and missing slats on the tallest side of the
drainage area fencing. The fence looks like it's supposed to prohibit entry to the area,
limiting liability of anyone falling into the drainage basin and/or possible theft. Okay,
and this is fencing along the drainage basin in a state of disrepair. And, the next is
the fencing along the drainage basin in, also in a state of disrepair. This is fencing
along the drainage from another viewpoint. Here is a picture showing the distance
from the fencing above the drainage basin to the retaining wall drop off. And, this is
unlocked and exposed valves at the top of the drainage basin next to the water meters.
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This is the fencing on the wall bordering the bottom of the drainage basin, further to
the left of the previous photo. And, here's the fencing on the wall bordering the
bottom of the drainage basin to the left of a large mango tree which has fallen. Fallen
fencing is overgrown with vegetation and does not limit access or entry. Fencing on
the wall bordering the bottom of the drainage basin which has fallen. Fallen fencing is
overgrown with vegetation. Fencing on the wall bordering the bottom of the drainage
basin which has fallen, photo taken from the far corner of the drainage basin to show
the area of the right...to the right of the mango tree where fallen fencing is overgrown
with vegetation. Here you can see the red arrow, is a photo of the bottom of the
drainage basin, the red arrow is indicating the uncovered manhole. There were also
other manholes whose covers look like they had been opened and not
securely... secured properly. This is a photo showing the top of the drainage basin and
the height difference from the top of the fill and the neighbors' yard...yards, which
were once the same height. This is a manhole that was open and uncovered in the
drainage basin. While not able to see in the photo, there were articles of clothing and
food containers in the manhole that showed people have been going down these areas
unimpeded. This is a broken fence post left exposed with rust and sharp metal
sticking out of the ground. And, here's a pile of piping and supplies that has been left
out in the open on the outside of the drainage basin security wall. And, this is an
overgrown...overgrown trees spanning the length of the road show that basic
maintenance is not being done. This is a work station of some kind set up on the
open lot on the opposite side of the drainage basin. Here's a photo of a pile of gravel
and machinery that is being stored on the roadway of the lots. And, the last slide is a
list of the concerns from the Fairways, okay. And really, these pictures do it no
justice, you really have to go for yourself to get that full effect. Chair King?
VICE-CHAIR KING: I just a quick question on the...I guess the slides aren't numbered...the
one that says that photo showing the amount of mortar placed in one of the cement
blocks.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR KING: I don't see anything in there. Is that -CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR KING: --because they weren't using mortars, so basically those rock, those...
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Perhaps we can see if anyone...any of the departments can
answer the question. So, we're just...yeah.
VICE-CHAIR KING: Okay.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: That's what I saw.
VICE-CHAIR KING: I just didn't know if I was missing something 'cause I didn't see anything
in there.
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CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay, so that concludes my presentation. So, well
invite...mahalo, Ms. Reed, for helping me with my presentation...and, well invite
Mr. Baz back over, mahalo for giving up your seat for that moment. Okay, Members,
well now open up the floor for questions. Who we have here on the floor, we have a
representative from Managing Department, from Planning, from Public Works, from
Finance, and from Housing and Human Concerns, as well as our Corporation
Counsel. We also...Member Paltin asked to designate Ms. Heu as a resource person
under Council Rule 18, because of her special expertise in the subject matter that
we're...that's being discussed today. Okay, let's see, well...okay, well just...I don't
know if we should take it in order. Okay, well start with Chair King and then well go
to Member Sinenci, and then well take it in order that way. Chair King?
VICE-CHAIR KING: Thank you. Well, I wanted to just follow up on the retaining wall. Is the
retaining wall just those bricks stacked up or is there actual mortar in there holding
them together, do you know?
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: Madam Chair, I did not observe mortar within the retaining walls. I'm not an
engineer or a constructor, I don't know what required as far as mortars, pins. We did
notice some mesh material in between some of the landscaping bricks, that it was, you
know, supposed to be maintaining its integrity, but most of these were landscaping
brick type blocks, not necessarily like hollow tile wall type retaining wall.
VICE-CHAIR KING: Okay.
MR. BAZ: . . .(inaudible). . .
VICE-CHAIR KING: Okay, so maybe Public Works can just say...has it been inspected
recently for integrity?
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mr. Welling?
MR. WELLING: The short answer is I don't know and I don't believe so.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Can we get the mic working?
MR. WELLING: Is this working now?
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay.
MR. WELLING: Yeah, apologies, thank you. Yeah, the short answer is I don't know if it's
been inspected. I hadn't heard that -VICE-CHAIR KING: Okay.
MR. WELLING: --to my understating.
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VICE-CHAIR KING: Maybe that could be part of the cleanup of the swale, I mean
. . .(inaudible). .
MR. BAZ: Yes, if we want to get into it -CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: --I mean, we already have some activities that we've started after...that was the
first time that I walked that yesterday, and it was very disheartening to me to see the
condition, and so I've instructed, actually our Public Works Highways Division crew,
he did the call and they're gonna be out there today -VICE-CHAIR KING: Okay.
MR. BAZ: --to start cleaning it up and getting that... so, we appreciate their prompt response.
We're also gonna be looking at, you know, having our, some of the engineers within
the County go inspect that. We want to look at the integrity of the wall.
Unfortunately, without taking it down, we don't exactly what's in there, so we can't,
you know, assure that it's built to any certain standards. So, we don't...we can look
through and see if there's inspection records in Department...the Development
Services Administration Section, if there was inspections of the wall as it was
constructed, we should be able to find out that piece of it. But, in its current
condition, we need to have it inspected immediately. We also have, you know, as
described by these, the vinyl fences and those falling down, and issues with that...a
number of things that we are concerned with the safety of on that property that will
most likely gonna have to be coming back to the Council with a budget amendment to
address, it's gonna cost some money but we want to address this as soon as possible
in the best manner possible. So, our teams will be out there starting obviously today
doing cleanup and also doing inspections and making recommendations for future
action to make sure that those lots are maintained properly.
VICE-CHAIR KING: Okay, thank you, Mr. Baz, and thank you to Public Works. And, thank
you, Chair, for I think, focusing us on prioritizing the safety of the neighborhood first.
I have questions on, you know, the other...the figures that we have seen and
everything, but I think this is, this takes priority and, you know, well get to the other
piece after we make sure that health and safety has been addressed first. So, I'll yield
the floor, thank you.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Chair King. Okay, Member Sinenci?
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Thank you, Chair, and thank you for the photos. I did stop by
this morning and peered over the cement wall, and I think what your photos don't
show is a lot of the trash that has kind of piled up right behind on that road, so
mahalo for that. I had a question for Mr. Galazin. Since the County had acquired this
project, so the developer is not held responsible for anything from here on out?
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mr. Galazirx?
MR. GALAZIN: Thank you. Responsible for...
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COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Like if we talked about the wall, and if the wall was supposed
to be to standards and having rebar and cement in it, and we find that it wasn't built
to standard, is it our responsibility or is it falls back on the developer who didn't follow
those standards?
MR. GALAZIN: I can't say with 100 percent certainty, but I don't believe that we would
accept it with all faults. So, if somebody submitted a report, an engineering report
showing slope stabilization for something along those lines, and it turns out that was
falsified in some way or it was fudged, and it doesn't have the structural stability that
it was supposed to have, then we would still potentially have recourse against the
person who installed it.
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: It just seems by looking at the pictures and that height that
you would have more of a, you know, structural for the height. The other thing was, I
think, Mr. Baz mentioned something about a zone change for the height, in his
presentation, there was a zone change made.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, so -CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: --and, Mr. Galazin can assist, probably same with Kathleen Aoki from Planning
Department, but in 2011 the County Council changed the County Zoning Ordinance
to allow for building heights to be measured at finished grade if your phase II project
district was approved by September 4, 1991. So, it was very specifically written
to...my perception is it was very specifically mentioned to address this situation.
Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Right. That was...okay, thank you. And then my last
question, and then I'll yield the floor is, has there been, has the County been in receipt
of a toxicology report about the soil, the infill of the soil?
MR. BAZ: Not that I'm aware of.
COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Member Sinenci. Member Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. First question just for you, you
referenced the Heu lawsuit, is it still active litigation? The only reason is because
depending on what kinds of questions we ask, if it's still active litigation, I don't know
if any type of sensitive question we ask may require executive session, so I don't know
if Corp. Counsel can comment on that.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay, Mr. Galazin?
MR. GALAZIN: Yes, Member Molina, at least the original Heu lawsuit was...let's see, that was
settled pursuant to a stipulated judgment. If there had been any subsequent ones,
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I'm not aware of that, but I appreciate you bringing that up. So far as I know, that
one's been settled.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay, thank you. Yeah, and I just wanted to make sure that
was... so we can proceed without any impediments.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: First of all, my thanks to the Administration for at least finally
addressing this, and thank you, Madam Chair, for providing additional pictures 'cause
it's certainly, you know, it goes beyond words. My question to Administration now,
who did all of these improvements with the fences and the walls, was that the former
developer or was it the County?
MR. BAZ: No, I believe -COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Or we...
MR. BAZ: --it was the former developer and we kind of bought it as is, and haven't done a
significant amount of work since.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: And how long ago...
MR. BAZ: And, I shouldn't say buy it, I mean, this was part of a settlement agreement. This
wasn't like we went out and purchased it from the developer, right, I mean we ended
up paying for it, so that's why I used, maybe used the term buy or acquire, but it was
definitely part of a settlement agreement.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: And, roughly how long ago was all these improvements done?
MR. BAZ: Oh, they were, I believe the, from when I was reading articles last night, I think
the construction activity, maybe Ms. Heu can relay this better, but it was around 2006
to 2008 was the construction activity.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: So, roughly ten years. So I guess, you know, I'm no
construction expert, but looks like pretty shoddy...maybe it's a combination of shoddy
workmanship and vandalism, and why this was allowed. I guess now that, you know,
since the County acquired the property maybe it was, okay, well we're gonna sell it as
is, why bother to fix it. So, I don't know, Mr. Baz, is that...you think, do you believe
that may have been the reason why it's been allowed to deteriorate to this point, and
now that, you know, we did site visits and now, you know, the Administration is gonna
react to it. So, you think that may have been a reason why the County, whether it be
from the previous Administration, and I don't know if the Public Works Department
can comment on this or Department of Finance, why it was allowed to take so long to
address 'cause, Madam Chair, you know, some of your pictures with that open
manhole cover, I mean, I'm looking at the exposure to the County, you know, so
somebody could have gotten hurt or what. But I don't know if Mr. Baz can comment.
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MR. BAZ: All I know is what I put in my presentation, that the prior Administration started
to discuss this in 2015, 2016 with Council on some kind of disposition of it. I don't
know what the availability of funding and efforts were to maintain the property from
when we acquired it through the settlement. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Alright, but I just want to thank you, at least now we're
moving forward, and sometimes it takes pictures and getting everyone out there to see
how this whole wall and fences have just dilapidated to this point. So, but I
appreciate you making that effort to, I guess call to action, if you will, to address this,
thank you.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Member Molina. Member Lee?
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Thank you, Madam Chair, I have a question for Corp. Counsel. We
attended that public hearing the other day that was presented by the Managing
Director, and a good portion of the people in the audience were from the
neighborhood, Palama Street [sic]. So, did you mention earlier that the County was
sued by the neighbors at, or in Palama, the Palama neighborhood?
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mr. Galazin?
MR. GALAZIN: Chair, yes, as I understand some of the claims were from people in that area
whose structures were experiencing structural damage as a result of some of the
activities going on nearby, and I don't know...I didn't have enough time to research
exactly where each of these properties was located, but that is my general
understanding, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Because, apparently a lot of them well didn't disclose that, you
know, number one, and so I was wondering if the County actually... did they win the
lawsuit and did we take care of, did we pay for their claims?
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mr. Galazin?
MR. GALAZIN: We settled all of them, so I don't know if anybody really won.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Okay, no, because, you know, I was just wondering if we settled
and they got, you know, compensation and then, you know, they're bringing up these
issues again. So I'm just wondering, you know, how that works, you know. Do they
continue to, you know, continue to make claims through this process, through this
public process?
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mr. Galazin?
MR. GALAZIN: Yeah, if I understand your question, I think the claims would have been for
activity that took place when there was something occurring on-site. The fact that
there's something in existence now, there's generally statutes of limitations that apply
to actions such as, you know, tort claims or property damage claims such as that. So,
if somebody had suffered some kind of injury to property back in 2006, 2007, if they
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had not joined in they would almost certainly be barred from doing so at this point,
just by statute of limitations.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: I see, yeah 'cause it was very...some of their arguments were very
compelling, but I'm not sure, you know, who sued us and who settled and so forth,
nobody identified themselves. And, it appears that many of them wouldn't even want
anything there, and not even a park. So, I'm not sure how we can satisfy everybody.
The other thing is chronology, you said this issue started in 2006 or through 2008.
MR. BAZ: Madam Chair?
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: From my understanding the construction activities were during that period in the
mid-2000s.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: In the mid-2000s?
MR. BAZ: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Okay. So, we didn't become aware of this until when?
MR. BAZ: I believe, and maybe Mr. Galazin can confirm, but the initial complaint was filed
by a resident of Palama Drive in 2007, was the first initial legal complaint that was
made. And she has -COUNCILMEMBER LEE: What was it, was it the height?
MR. BAZ: --passed away.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Was it the... a complaint on the height, or was it a complaint on the
construction and the...
MR. BAZ: I believe they brought in everything that they could to their issues. Yeah. Height,
construction activities, those kind of things.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mr. Galazin?
MR. GALAZIN: Thank you, yes, the first lawsuit in 2006 did involve both the building height
claims as well as property damage claims that were relating to the development or as a
result of the development of the Fairways project specifically. But, there were also as I
mentioned earlier, there were lawsuits involving the Sandhills portion as well, but I
don't think the property damage claims were related to that. Those...there it was just
building height if I'm not mistaken, but that was about 2006 when those lawsuits
started.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: So, when did we...
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Member Lee, you mind if I interject -- 26-
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COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Oh, go ahead.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: --really quickly? So, Mr. Galazin, as Member Molina pointed
out, while a lot of the issues were settled, if we are not maintaining the property now
as the landowners, are we not exposed to new claims? 'Cause, I think that was kind of
part of what Member Lee is asking.
MR. GALAZIN: Yes, thank you, Chair. Just from a general broad standpoint, yes, I mean
any landowner is going to have potential liability especially if there are things that are
not maintained. If there are things that are, you know, potentially attractive
nuisances. Without knowing, you know, any more specifics beyond what I've seen in
the pictures today, you know, I would probably feel more comfortable going into
executive session if you had specific questions about specific things, but if you just
want the broad answer, I mean yes, as the property owner we do potentially have some
liability for problems if we do not fix them.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Mr. Galazin. Member Lee? Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Thank you for clarifying my question, Madam Chair. I am glad
that the Managing Director is taking steps already to address these issues so it's, you
know, I'm not concerned that we're not doing anything, I know we're moving forward.
And, this is gonna be a huge challenge because, boy, how do you use this property,
you know, when many, many people don't want anything on it. But, is there an
answer... and I'm sure there is, you know, we all put our heads together, I'm sure we
can think of something that would be acceptable to just about everybody. But, I just
want to let you know that mistakes happen, you know, mistakes happen throughout
many administrations, and when I first became Director of Housing and Human
Concerns, we inherited Makawao Highlands and that was a similar type of project
where a mistake was made and we had to buy this big piece of property in Makawao.
So, I can understand how the, you know, how these types of issues occur and
settlements, you have to deal with these settlements and the challenges of them, but
at some point it would be helpful to have some kind of chronology. Yeah, thank you.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Sure, perhaps we can provide that for the next meeting.
Mahalo, Member Lee. Member Hokama?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Chair. I think I sat through pretty much most of
the preconstruction, construction issues, changing of the Code, I sat on Council, so I
have a different perspective, Chair, yeah. To me this is not a mistake, this was just
bad decisions that didn't take in account Corporation Counsel's advice, okay. So, I
can tell you that Mr. Moto was Corporation Counsel at that time The Code was
specific of regarding natural grade, I had to vote on an ordinance proposal to make
something illegal, legal. And what was legal on Lanai became out of whack, because
we had to change then where grading or baseline started, okay. So, all we did was
create more trouble Countywide to solve one stupid mistake at Maui Lani, okay.
`Cause if you don't know, this was an A&B project originally, sold to Bill Mills, got Val
Peroff, V.P. as one of the developers. So, Chair, for me yeah, some of the issues I'm
gonna bring up, I want to at this...with this round, was that I'm like other Members,
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what are we paying for in CAM? Because, Public Works and all the other
departments, no excuse, we're the property owner, we should have maintained it from
day one, no excuses...we don't know or we're not sure. Don't give this Committee that
kind of response. Go and find out, that's your guys' job. Regarding the 2011 finish, I
want to say, Chair, I don't think we took into account sufficient...how should we say
it...I think Palama...let's say it right it is Palama, Pulama is in Kihei...Palama Drive,
okay, I think we should have paid a little bit more attention to those resident issues,
yeah, because of what they brought in, what they understood. And, people, you don't
need this, just go Google Maps, you see how clear the pictures are on Google Maps,
you can see everything that's falling down and broken, it's clear. So, my
understanding is then, what are we paying CAM for, what is the association supposed
to provide us as a member of the association that pays so much money a year to this
for maintenance, what are we paying for if we're already paying excess through the
departments additional monies of County employees doing this type of work?
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: I can try to address a little bit of that. So, the homeowner association dues that
are charged by Maui Lath Partners are...there's a main association, those dues go to
maintenance of general common areas, they go over reserve accounts, liabilities. So,
part of it in the agreement of the acceptance of Maui Lath Parkway by the County,
Maui Lani Community Association agreed to maintain Maui Lath Parkway, so the cost
of maintenance of Maui Lath Parkway is borne by the homeowners of Maui Lath, so
that, you know, $54 a month per lot or whatever it is, goes towards those costs.
There's some of course, operating costs that they have, that Maui Lath Community
Association has that are covered by the association dues. The funding that the
homeowner's association dues don't cover the actual property maintenance, right. As
an owner of a property in Maui Lath, I'm responsible to maintain my own property
including fences and...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So, even common ground areas -MR. BAZ: Sidewalks...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: --easements...
MR. BAZ: Easements, yes, all of that, my responsibility is to maintain that.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: The swale, everything that is we would say more for public
purpose?
MR. BAZ: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: The association says that's the individual.
MR. BAZ: I don't like to talk about my personal, but I'll tell you, I live in Maui Lani, I'm...
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No, as it relates to our lots, Mr. Baz.
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MR. BAZ: Well, I have a vinyl fence and the Maui Lani Parkway is behind my house, I have
to maintain, theoretically, I'm supposed to maintain and be responsible for from that
vinyl fence all the way to where the easement ends, that's my personal property, yeah.
Even though the Maui Lani Association has to have an easement to it to be able... and
so, and they do maintain it, obviously as a part of that, but because it's a part of the
roadway, but my responsibility is all the way up to the sidewalk, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: So, you know, I went through a lot of dredging issues, yeah
during my tenure, but it was other guys that take our sludge of whatnot again with
this issue of Paia. So, did we ever do...I think, Members, we just need to be clear, if
we didn't do any soil testing, are we doing soil testing?
MR. BAZ: Thank you. Madam Chair?
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: Member Hokama, as a part of the process including our engineers, County
engineers, we're gonna be doing soil testing. Yes, that is something that I've
committed to, yeah definitely.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you.
MR. BAZ: We need to understand what's there.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: No, I agree. I had hoped we would be...have known what we
were stockpiling before we did it, more from a safety issue. But, you folks have some
guesstimates on what kind of numbers you folks may be proposing, because this
project is actually in Council's hands already. It's in our jurisdiction, so I just was
wondering 'cause my rough calculations, if we do 100 percent what we already had to
put out, what we may have to put in, the minimum I'm looking at subsidizing per lot is
half a million dollars already, okay...subsidy per lot, 500,000 minimum, okay. It
comes to a point where as a taxpayer, you guys killing me, I cannot afford it, guys like
me who have to pay the bill. So, I don't think we're gonna find a solution that
everybody going be happy 'cause I can tell you now I ain't happy with this 500,000
minimum cost to me as a taxpayer. You guys have some other options? 'Cause I can't
see it myself.
MR. BAZ: Madam Chair?
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: So, to address that, what the Administration is ready to do is to discuss, you
know, we're discussing this today, and should the Council, as it is in your hands, have
any recommendations or requests from us for information, we don't have any, you
know, real solid numbers right now as far as different strategies. And due to, you
know, information we just received recently, that would've probably changed anyway,
and so at this point, yeah, I can't tell you how much it would be...how much that
subsidy would be provided to a housing unit that would be sold over there for
affordability purposes. But, we can work with that based on, you know, it's gonna
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be...there's a lot of different factors, you know, how much remediation is done on the
property, how much, you know, the units and the category of affordability that are
directed on the Administration on producing or any kind of builder, developer. So
many different variables, we're obviously gonna have maintenance costs, and those
are increased beyond what the Council has been funding so far. It's like I said, I'm
gonna be coming to you with budget amendments as soon as I can get the numbers
together. Unfortunately, carrying costs are gonna be expensive, so subsidy is gonna
be even more probably than we originally thought. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Last question, Chair.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yes, go ahead, Member Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you. I appreciate that, thank you.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: I heard something real good today, so I just want to ask you
and your departments, I think there was a comment, we shouldn't look for a
developer, we should look for a builder. I thought that was, yeah, pretty
straightforward, in your eyes kind of comment, yeah. So, I kind of like that.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, thank you, Madam Chair. Mayor Victorino has actually been talking about
that for a little while. The County-owned property doesn't need a developer, we need
builders, right. So, when we did the Kulamalu project, we hired a builder, right. We
developed...we were the theoretical owners, developers, and we hired a builder, they
built it for us. That model can be utilized more and more, and it's more cost efficient I
believe, than us just doing an RFP for blank land and having a developer come in and
address that.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay, and the Mayor is also looking at potential build out of
all markets, take all that money and then throw it into a full affordable or subsidized
project?
MR. BAZ: For this specific... actually Mayor, as he put in his memo, is requesting that that
resolution be rescinded and not be addressed directly without further information and
research and understanding. He's not ready to make a recommendation like that,
specifically on these lots.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Okay. Do you know when the Mayor may make a
recommendation, might be 30 days?
MR. BAZ: I think he requested 60 days.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Sixty days?
MR. BAZ: Yeah. Two months, yeah, I mean, you know, we gotta do the soils analysis, we
have to get the structural engineers out there to decide, you know, how much...
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Yeah, but we don't need another UH, MCC, wait another four,
five years.
MR. BAZ: I understand that, yes, and I'm committed to moving this forward as soon as
possible.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Baz. Thank you.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Great questions, mahalo, Member Hokam a. Member Paltin?
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you, Chair, I think my questions would span from
Deputy Director Welling, Managing Director Baz, Corp. Counsel Galazin, and maybe
Ms. Heu, if that's alright, whoever is best, but...
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay, we can take that, take your questions in that order
and then call up Ms. lieu when you're pau with the departments.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Okay.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay, great.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Or if I can do Mr. Baz first?
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: In your presentation that you said that it's so many lots with
the infrastructure in, when I walked through there, the pumps and whatnot, the
infrastructure didn't look like it was gonna be in operating condition. Are you aware if
it's up to the current Code right now, and if the things would work? And, I guess
maybe for Mr. Welling, would the sewage tie into the existing sewage line for the
Palama Drive residents?
MR. BAZ: So, I can address those.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Director Baz?
MR. BAZ: So, the pump that you're describing is in the sump is in the drainage basin area.
We're not sure whether or not...it was operating theoretically from the people we
bought, that settled this with us, when they installed it, it was operating, but that was
a long time ago, without any maintenance or running on a regular basis. But, we also
have issues that as we get into the discussion of how to move forward with future use
of this, right now, there's no agreement for what to do with the storm drain, you know,
the drainage that is produced by this property. This drainage basin was created, there
was supposed to be an agreement with Maui Lani Partners to take the drainage and
deal with that. That agreement was never encapsulized [sic] in an actual legal
agreement, so it's still sitting there, and that's part of the discussion that I had with
our Public Works Department in the last couple days about what happened to the
drainage on Palama Drive, because that was gonna be a part of that same resolution,
would've been including trying to get the water from Palama Drive that where, you
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know, it kind of gets down to the bottom of that area, and pump it out to the golf
course as well. But, that hasn't „none of those agreements ever were put in place, so
that has to be resolved before development of the lots moves forward.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: And, other than that, everything is up to the current standard,
as you said that was a long time ago when it was put in place.
MR. BAZ: I don't know current building standards, universal building codes, if those, and
subdivision standards have changed since then. We'd have to look and evaluate each
piece of it.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: So, then the plan for the sewage was to tie into the existing
sewage that's working for Palama Drive right now?
MR. BAZ: I believe so, the sewer system was connected up to the main sewer line and it
would go to our Kahului-Wailuku Treatment Plant. Talking, you know, sewer and
storm drains are different things right, so, different issues.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Can you call Ms. Heu down?
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay, Ms. Heu, will you please join us at the testifier stand
for Member Paltin's questions?
MS. HEU: Question?
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you for being here, I just was wanted to ask questions as
a resident on the Palama Drive, if you have any problems with drainage or sewage
existing right now?
MS. HEU: At this moment it's dry. So, the sewage is where it belongs. But, when it rains,
the only avenue that I can see for the drainage provided Palama Drive, is into the
sewer. So, when the sewer fills up, because we are the lowest point, and the cars drive
though, and the water comes up through the sewage manholes. Maintenance? I'm
not an expert, it's just what I can see, and maybe there's some pipe somewhere that I
don't know about, but living on the bottom of Palama Drive, I see all of the drainage,
everything from all of these subdivisions, coming to my front door. So, when the kids
play in the water that is ponding there, I'm the grouchy lady that says don't play in the
water, if you have a cut, go home, tell your parents to wash. I called the Department
of Health, I asked for advice, he said tell the kids no play in the water.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: So, when it rains, the drainage and the sewage are not being
separated?
MS. HEU: I mean maybe that's a question for Public Works, they're here.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Would that be an MS4 violation?
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mr. Welling?
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MR. WELLING: I'm sorry.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: You can also take the mic out of the holder if it's easier.
MR. WELLING: Yeah, it sounds like...so we're mixing two things, the sanitary and...
MS. HEU: Yeah, no...sounds like that, yeah.
MR. WELLING: Yeah, so it's not the sanitary sewer that's overflowing, it's the storm sewer,
although...
MS. HEU: Please, please, let's not go there, okay. I'm just asking you...
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Ms. Heu, I'm sorry, the Councilmembers will ask the
questions to the departments. I know it's an emotionally charged issue. Mr. Welling?
MR. WELLING: I'm sorry so, I'm sorry, your question again, is it a MS4 violation if the storm
sewer is overflowing?
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Yeah, it sounds like the sewage and the drainage are mixing to
the point where sewage is coming up when it rains, and it kind of sounds like that
might be an MS4 violation.
MR. WELLING: Yeah, I think it could be, I would have to look into it further to see exactly
what's happening there.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: What is the consequence of a MS4 violation?
MR. WELLING: As I understand there's warnings given and fines involved, but I don't know
it off the top of my head. But, any questions, or...we can find out and...
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Okay, so, but these lots that were to be built were supposed to
tie in to the existing sewage that they're having, and it kind of sounds like they're not
able to handle the sewage that are there from the existing lots. Do you foresee a
problem with that?
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: Yeah, thank you, Madam Chair. So, what we're trying to describe, and maybe
Department of Environmental Management should've been here as well 'cause they're
the ones that handle the sewer and sewage, right, you know, our effluent. What
Department of Public Works manages is what's called a storm sewer, which is the
storm drains. They take the rain and the normal runoff and manage that properly, so
what's happening is, and I have to confirm this with Department of Environmental
Management, but... `cause otherwise we'd be getting fines constantly about sewage
spills, but we're not. The issue is that the storm sewer is filling up and so that storm
sewer that takes the rain water and other...I heard there was a water main break
around that area and actually flooded more so than even the rain that flooded up to
some of the residents' homes at some point in the past. But, that storm sewer is, the
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capacity of that is what's at question, and yes, I don't believe the capacity of that is to
the standard for Palama Drive even. That's why funding was allocated in the past to
upgrade that drainage and...but we had problems with landowners in that area on
Palama Drive allowing us easement access across their property to deal with that
storm drainage.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Can I...Ms. Heu, I was wondering if you recalled what the area
in behind looked like before the fill got added?
MS. HEU: The area backing Mrs. T's house was, there were some areas it was uneven, but in
back of the Oshiro's up top, it was lower ten feet I would say, lower than the additional
that has been added atop it. In the back of the gentleman on Kea Street, it also was
down ten feet from the grade, from what exists today.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: And was your drainage problems similar without the fill?
MS. HEU: We have always had drainage problems, but the concerns brought to this Council
on many occasions prior to 2007 has always been the addition of the subdivision to
the strain on the Public Works' system that exists, that the County owns. So, now
that the County owns the property above, they also...the system is connected the
whole way through. So, for people to sit and say I don't understand the system I'm
defending, is ridiculous -COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you.
MS. HEU: --because I'm not an engineer and I'm not...but I know what is happening in our
neighborhood, and it doesn't take a rocket scientist to figure out if you're gonna add
more capacity to an aging system that is already failing...
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Have you witnessed the wall fail?
MS. HEU: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: It fell into somebody's yard?
MS. HEU: Yes, and we have sent numerous request for service. So, maintenance and who
gotta pay the maintenance fees and whatever, all the while everybody's verbiage
discussing that, we living the way we live on Palama Drive. And, I never know, and
you never know, and he never know, and is storm water, or is sewage, or whatever.
I'm Annette, and this is the County of Maui and the people who represent me. So, if
you need questions on your system, you need to ask the people who are paid every day
to regulate it for you. I'm...
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you. So, for the road in the middle, the County owns
that and if it were ever sold, the County would still own the road, or how does that
work?
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Member Paltin, would you mind if I...I know, Member
Sugimura, you have to leave early.
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COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Oh yeah, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: I have to leave at 11:30.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Oh, 11:30, okay. But, Member King has to leave early.
Okay. Okay. Okay. Okay. Did Members want a morning break? I mean we had a
brief recess, but I just want to make sure everyone's okay. Okay, Member Paltin, you
have the floor. I thought Member Sugimura had to leave at 11:00 that's why, okay.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Yeah, I kind of...I can see why nobody took that bid, but I was
wondering if it does get developed ever, the road, is that still the County's road or did
we...how does that work?
MR. BAZ: Yeah so, Madam Chair -CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: --that's really up to the Council and their decision and disposition. The...right
now, the roadway lot was a part of the settlement, and so it's a part of the 50 Fairway
lots that the County owns.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: That's the four roadway lots?
MR. BAZ: Well, four...yeah, four roadway lots, yeah. A portion of Kea, portion of hika,
Puumakani, and I forget what the other one is, but yeah. Basically, four roadway lots,
there's a cul-de-sac too, I think. But, those...the option could be that the County
retains them and transfers them to Public Works for maintenance, like a normal
County roadway. The option could be that they go with the sale of the land if the land
is sold, or they go with an agreement that it would be created with the homeowners of
those lots. The lots themselves have things that they're gonna have to maintain on a
regular basis as a part of their own kind of internal system. So, the way that Maui
Lath is set up, is that there are basically mini associations within the main master
association, so the Island is an association, the Grand Fairways is an association,
there's a few other ones, I forget the exact ones. But, because those 50 lots have to
deal directly with that drainage basin that was a part of that development that was
created to handle the drainage for those lots, that would go with those lots as well.
So, you know, the Council has the decision to have that liability and maintenance go
with the homes or to maintain it as a public infrastructure. That's a decision that this
Council is gonna have to make, right. So, if it's maintained with the homes, that
means those homeowner association dues are gonna be whatever Maui Lath master
association is plus an additional amount.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Got it. Last question for Mr. Galazin. So, say that, you know, it
rains real hard one time I don't know, hurricane season whatever, climate
change...and the wall fails into that playground area that we saw overlooking, and
maybe the road floods and the Fire Department can't get in there in time because the
road is flooded, who is liable?
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CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mr. Galazin?
MR. GALAZIN: Thank you, Chair. That's a pretty hard hypothetical to answer. You've got
an act of God involved, you would have to see if there was any kind of negligent
construction in the wall which caused it to fail, the fact that there is the drainage
basin which is not only supposed to alleviate the drainage from those 50 lots, but also
prevent it from migrating. If there was something that, you know, 100-year event that
it's...or a 500-year event that exceeded the capacity of what could reasonably be
expected, you know, it's...there's no definitive answer. Certainly, the way it exists
right now, it's within the County's best interest to make sure that that drainage area is
maintained and functional, because if we are negligent in maintaining it, then
problems that flow from that are more directly attributable to the County.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: And, it seems like, you know, being the fill material, if they're
trying to drill down for the foundation that there could be problems if the wall already
is structurally not seeming sound.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mr. Galazin?
MR. GALAZIN: Yeah, and I'm no engineer, but that's certainly something to be wary of for
anybody who is building out there.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you. I'll yield.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Member Paltin. Member Sugimura?
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you, Chair. So, I went to the meeting that was held
the other night and from my notes...thank you, Mr. Baz, for doing that meeting, and
the Mayor, for doing the community outreach...my notes it says a resident on north
Palama Drive would like to cut it back to what it was before it sold... cut back what?
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: Yeah, so thank you, Madam Chair. The...many of the members of the neighboring
community would request the County remove the fill basically. What cutting back to
the original, or what it was...we don't know if we have records, I asked the residents if
they have pictures, and things that they can share with us with some historical
information as was requested by Ms. Heu from Member Paltin, you know, about what
those properties looked like beyond the backside of the Palama Drive residents. So,
well have to research what that means, and we also have to research what that would
do capability wise as far as cutting that back, what's possible. We also have to look at
the construction impacts of it because all those trucks that brought the dirt in and all
the pounding and the, you know, excavation, all that kind of stuff is gonna do the
same thing going back out, right. So, we want to make sure that everybody is aware of
what cutting that back means as well. And, then also what impact that has to the rest
of the subdivision, if it would render the rest of the lots unusable, you know, there's a
lot of things that our engineers are gonna have to look at, yeah, for sure.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Okay, thank you very much.
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MR. BAZ: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: The other thing that also came up at the meeting, and I
heard it actually last year when Member Hokama took it up in Budget, is that we
wanted to put at that time affordable houses in these Maui Lani lots, the 50 of them,
of varied kind. And, that other night by talking to one of the residents, he said I own a
million-dollar house that's two lots away from the 50 lots, I don't know exactly where,
and he said that if we put affordable in, he would be concerned about what the
property value of his million-dollar house would be. And I'm sure there's a lot of
beautiful houses there, but I wonder if you could ask the appropriate community
association what their... `cause wouldn't the community association have the final say
as to if we could put affordable lots in there or not, affordable homes or lot in there or
not?
MR. BAZ: Thank you.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: So, we had a meeting, multiple meetings with the association and the original
Maui Lani Partners themselves and basically the current, the lots are part of the Maui
Lani Project District, they are a part of the Maui Lani Community Association. They're
zoned SF-1 but they're also...or I'm sorry SF-5, thank you, not SF-1, they're zoned
SF-5 and they are subject to the codes, covenants, and restrictions of Maui Lath
Partners, I mean Maui Lath Community Association. So, Maui Lani Community
Association CC&Rs have certain restrictions in there that could be met for
single-family home if it was for affordable housing. There's size restrictions, almost
half of the lots would have to be 1,200 square feet minimum, some of them could be
1,100 square feet minimum, they have to have two car garages, they have to have
siding that's made out of wood or HardiePlank or things like that, the design needs to
be approved by the association. There cannot be ohanas or accessory dwellings, that's
restricted specifically in there. So, you know, and those CC&Rs run with the land,
right, we're not...we're not ability to exempt ourselves from those, yeah, CC&Rs.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Okay, so that would address that resident's concern.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, so as we get into more discussion about future use of the property, then we
can have those...
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Discussions.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, those and bring those out specifically to show the Council. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Okay, in your presentation, Mr. Baz, you also...the slide
that showed all of the different expenses that ran with the lots, $132,288 was for
landscaping that the County paid for 2013 to 2019.
MR. BAZ: Right.
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COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Right, on the...
MR. BAZ: That number sounds about right. I'm looking at our Real Property Manager 'cause
he's the one -COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Oh, okay.
MR. BAZ: --that maintains that contract.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Okay, so what did that person...what is landscaping, what
is the responsibility?
MR. BAZ: I believe that the contract was just to mow the grass on the lots. Yeah, that was
just to mow the grass on the lots.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: So, not...I mean with all the destruction that we saw, they
didn't care about or they weren't asked to report back to...
MR. BAZ: I can't answer that question.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Oh, okay.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, I'm sorry. My first visit there, which I apologize for, was yesterday. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: So, we should probably look at that.
MR. BAZ: Yes. Yeah, that's why I mentioned that, you know, we're gonna take a look at
what proper maintenance would cost us and probably come back for Budget. We'll try
to find as much money as we can with our existing budgets, but it may need a budget
amendment to address some of these issues.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Okay, so we'll. look forward to hearing more information. I
just want to close by just saying that we're very grateful to have in the land
management, in Finance, right, we have Guy Hironaka, who does an awesome job in
terms of looking at all of our land, you know, and leases, and properties that we
purchase, and whatever. But I just want to put a plug in for...and I think you got
another, or Finance was authorized to have another position to assist there, but it
seems like just from looking at this, we probably need to look very seriously at this
land division and probably be able to address situations like this so it doesn't get in
such bad disrepair and have to rely on the residents or this landscaper to maybe let
the County know what's going on. But, I think we need to better manage our lands,
and I hope the Administration pursues and does legal, does...I don't know if you need
an accountant, or not an accountant, an engineer, or other people to kind of staff this
so we can do a better job of managing our lands because it's our responsibility and
liability. So, I hope that you will, you know, present something to us so we can look at
it, this is a good example of why we probably need to do it. And, I guess that's what I
have for now, but thank you.
MR. BAZ: Madam Chair?
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CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Director Baz?
MR. BAZ: If you don't mind, just real quick. Yes, we agree. Yeah, this is a very, very good
example.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Good example.
MR. BAZ: There's been other examples -COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Jaws.
MR. BAZ: --this has been, yeah, this has been a discussion item, I brought it to the Cost of
Government Commission when I first took on this position as Managing Director, for
them to take on maybe as one of their reports, you know, they look at different items.
The Finance Director did request an additional Real Property Manager position in his
asset management piece of it, Mayor has focused other resources towards land
management. But, those without a consolidated effort and real look at, you know,
creating a division...I don't know what the end solution is, but we really need that
support.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Really need it.
MR. BAZ: As soon as I came into office...and I even think I mentioned it to you guys during
my confirmation, this is really critical, the County has acquired a significant amount
of land over the last two decades probably, let's say. And, we want to make sure that
we're maintaining it to the best abilities, that we're utilizing it to the best of our
abilities, it is an asset and sometimes as it was mentioned on somebody's Facebook
post, an asset is not always an asset, right. But we want to make sure that we do
work on it to the best of our abilities. And right now, and for...and we have the focus,
I will maintain this myself personally as an initiative and effort. You're gonna hear
from us, you may get tired of hearing from us, but you guys are gonna hear from us
more and more about this issue, and how to address this. We have land and facility
management maintenance that we have to deal with. The Finance Director went to
Honolulu, looked at how they handle their land and facilities management. We are,
you know, looking at what to address in 2021 and maybe if we can address that before
then through a budget amendment, things like that then, you know, well look at that
as well, yeah. We hope that Council is receptive to, you know, a change.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: So, last term we had a Charter amendment suggestion or
recommendation, and we couldn't get enough votes in the Council to pass it, but I
think it was a good proposal for us to look at. If you're talking about 2021, you're
probably talking about for a Charter amendment.
MR. BAZ: Charter or budget, I mean right now there's no specific department that is in the
Charter designated with specifically land management, right. I mean asset
management and land as an asset, you know, is maintained by our Finance
Director...acquisition and disposition, all of that is by our Finance Director, and so it
makes sense that there's a portion of that there already existing. My office maintains
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a civil engineer, you know, capital improvement program coordinator, another civil
engineer position, now we have a planner in our Department as well, utilizing. There's
a lot of resources that I think just a matter of an effort of combining, maybe not even
necessarily additions, but looking at a focused effort on those, yeah, for sure.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Thank you, it really sounds like we need to do this, so I
encourage you to continue, thank you.
BAZ: Okay. Alright, thank you.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Member Sugimura. Looking at the time, it's 11:22,
so I just wanted to just bring up my idea before you leave, and then I'll give the floor to
Pro Temp Kama. Just something to think about, I wanted to get everyone's manao on
it. But as you'll remember, in the budget process, we allocated $250,000 for
preconstruction costs including planning and design for the County-owned lots at the
Fairways at Maui Lani. And, an idea was for the EDB Committee to draft a resolution
urging the Administration to utilize that funding for preconstruction cost to begin
steps for assessment and potential removal of the fill as well as soil testing for toxicity
as Director Baz mentioned, and drainage improvements. So, that's an idea I'd like to
throw out to the Committee before Member Sugimura leaves. So, if you wanted to
share any manao that you have on that before you go, you're free to now.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Oh, thank you. So, you're suggesting that we use this
$250,000 as a start...I don't...
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: We have only estimates, and I just wonder what
Administration...I don't know if you have...too early to have some numbers, Mr. Baz,
but what are your thoughts, I'm just wondering.
MR. BAZ: Thank you. Any resources you have available would be appreciated. I'd want to
make sure they meet the legal requirements and the allocation of it and use of it I'm
not sure of that funding allocation as a General Fund, bond fund, the language in
Appendix C, well, probably...my point is it may need an actual amendment versus a
resolution, so...but I can work with the Chair on that.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Okay.
MR. BAZ: And I'm happy to figure that out. Really, off the top of my head, it's probably not
enough, you know, if we're really gonna look at remediation, you know, I mean
evaluation and immediate remediation, things like the vinyl fencing we gotta deal with
as well some of the integrity of the wall we gotta make sure is maintained, that kind of
stuff. So, I don't know if that's gonna be enough to do all of that, but it's definitely a
great start. So, I'll work with the Chair on that.
COUNCILMEMBER SUGIMURA: Okay. So, before I leave I could just say one...another
person who came today and was there the other night, I have his name and phone
number and it looks like either your slides or Sandy's slide captured...it was a
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complaint about the contractor leaving debris in his yard, and I just want to make
sure we get in touch with him to clean it up 'cause he's been living with that since,
yeah.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Director Baz?
MR. BAZ: So, yeah, we're very aware. He was there yesterday when we did the site visit,
showed us the pictures, that was from our set of pictures. Somebody that we're, yeah,
we're in touch with and well help assist as well. He very generously provided us water
as we were walking for an hour and a half around yesterday. So, you know, these
neighbors you saw, you know, it's an emotional issue, it's something that, you know,
they've been dealing with for a long period of time and, you know, I have a lot of
empathy for them and the challenges that they've had to deal with, and you know, we
want to do our best to make sure that the County is doing the right thing, yeah, so.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Member Sugimura. Member Lee, did you have a
quick question before I give -COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Yeah, really quick...
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: --the floor...alright.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: A really quick question, because for clarification on your
suggestion.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: The 250,000 was appropriated in the budget.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Under what fund and which department?
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay, so that's -COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Is it cash?
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: --Appendix A, Part II, Special Purpose Revenue, Affordable
Housing Fund, Department of Housing and Human Concerns. Yeah, so it's not a
bond.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: I see.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: It's under the Affordable Housing Fund.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Alright, thank you, Chair.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay. So, I'm gonna give the floor over to Pro Temp Kama
for her questions.
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COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Thank you, Chair. So, actually I had a couple questions but I
think the questions can wait and only because if we're gonna have a series of meetings
such as this, then we'll have more time, but the one thing I did want to spend time on
is that, while we talk about how to remediate these issues and problems that, you
know, the community has been addressing, I think there's that one part of the
problem that we haven't talked about, and that's the emotional wellbeing of our people
who have been suffering. And, I think Sandy alluded to that, that how do you fix that?
How do you fix that? When people have been hurt to the degree that they're sick, I
mean literally, physically, as well as emotionally sick. And, we have to address that, I
mean we're policymakers, but at the same time we're still human beings, and it just
kind of like saddens me that we have people in our community who have been so
distraught over this for years and years and years. I mean to me, when you suffer in
stuff like that, that's PTSD, I can, I see that, and as a Council we have to look at stuff
and decisions that we make, and the long-term impacts, and in the meantime as of
this moment, this day, what do we do. I wanted to bring Ms. Heu down, but I don't
think that's a good idea at this time, but I just feel that as a Council, we should be
able to mihi these things sometimes when they get to this point. That yeah, we can fix
all the fiscal things, but it's the emotional things that as human beings we carry with
us. So, Chair, that's all I wanted to say today, thank you.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Pro Temp...
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: And I need to leave 'cause I have a meeting at 12:00 noon.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay, mahalo for your comments. And, that is why I
prioritized this item and have scheduled it and wanted to give it sufficient time for
discussion, because I do believe that a lot of damage, emotional damage as you
mentioned, has occurred. And, the way we can address that is by addressing their
complaints that they've had for a number of years, and this is what this Committee is
setting out to do. And so, in order to mihi and address the hurt, we have to stop the
bleeding, and that's what we're talking about today.
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: And, I think having conversations with the community helps that
healing process to take place. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Pro Temp Kama. So, I was gonna go back to
Member Sinenci and then give it one more round if you had follow-up questions. I had
a quick question, sorry, before I give the floor over. Really quickly, Mr. Welling, when
we did a site visit, we...or, and also some comments that were received at the
community meeting, do you know if Public Works practiced slurry seal on the road
there?
MR. WELLING: Thank you. Yes, I had heard that, yes.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay, mahalo for that confirmation. Okay, and then if you
can turn the mic off, thank you. Okay, Member Sinenci.
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COUNCILMEMBER SINENCI: Thank you, Chair, I didn't have any more questions at this
time, but I did want to share in Member Kama's comments, as well as yours, Chair,
that I am happy and glad that you're giving us the time and space to go ahead and
address these issues. I haven't been part of it, so part of listening to everyone's
concerns and input from...that has been ongoing for years, so I appreciate everyone's
patience and I'm looking forward to solving the issue. So, mahalo for bringing it up,
thank you.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Member Sinenci. Member Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. Just real quickly, one question for
Mr. Baz, and one for Mr. Galazin. First, Mr. Baz, with regards to the plan to address
all of these repairs, I think the most important thing for now, and I guess it's a given,
but the signage. Get some kind of signage up there to warn the public, especially the
manhole cover needs to get a cover on it now, so at least it limits, maybe possibly
limits our exposure, so at least people have been warned to stay away from these
areas...it's not for playing or recreating. And, so that way I think it helps, you know,
alert the public that this place is under repair. I don't know if you need those
fluorescent tapes or whatever, but the signage, that's so important. For Mr. Galazin,
Corporation Counsel can, you know, I guess we have to pay dues to the Maui Lani
Community Association I presume. Is there any way we can legally get out of that?
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mr. Galazin?
MR. GALAZIN: We can certainly look into that. It probably, you know, taking the property
as we did pursuant to the settlement agreement, it would most likely be difficult. I
would imagine it would entail, because oftentimes it entails getting the consent of
everyone else who's subject to this, but we could look and see.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Alright, thank you.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Mr. Galazin.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: No hurt with trying.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mr. Baz?
MR. BAZ: Thank you, Madam Chair. Member Molina, we did address that with the
association. The vote would have to be of all of the owners of all of the Maui Lath
project district including lien holders. They would have to take a vote on whether or
not to allow these properties to be segregated from the original. And that's just the
association type of things, I don't know if there's issues with the actual project district
itself, and then if we'd have to go back to phase II, phase III, there's a whole bunch of
other things to that, but it...yeah, just leave it at that. It may be possible, but I don't
think it's something that's very probable.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay, well, sounds like something very complex. But well,
maybe worth looking into. Just thought I'd throw it out there, so, thank you. Thank
you, Madam Chair.
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CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Member Molina. Member Lee?
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Thank you, Madam Chair. Mr. Baz, as you do your assessment
and research and evaluation of the project, could you also research how much it
would cost to resolve the drainage problem on Palama Street [sicl once and for all as a
package? So, in other words, there's no sense in us working on a housing project or
any kind of project without dealing with that issue, even though it's technically
separate.
MR. BAZ: Yeah.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Director Baz?
MR. BAZ: Yeah, so thank you, Madam Chair. I appreciate the request, Member Lee, I am
actually going to push forward, we have plans, we have designs, we have a ready
model to use for, to deal with the drainage on Palama Drive, and that seems to be...I
wouldn't...my basic point is I wouldn't want the drainage issue and its resolution to be
delayed by the project moving forward in any certain manner, right. That's my only...
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Yeah, well thank you. Thank you, Mr. Baz, but you didn't mention
that at the hearing the other night, that I recall. So, you know, a lot of the members
in the audience were Palama Drive residents.
MR. BAZ: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: And so, I don't recall you saying that. That regardless of what
happens, with this Maui Lani project, you are, the County is going to address their
concerns.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, so, Madam Chair?
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Director Baz?
MR. BAZ: Thank you. At Tuesday night's meeting, I was still under the impression that
funding had been allocated and work had been done. It wasn't until after that meeting
when I contacted Public Works to find out the history of the project that the work
hadn't been done. That's when I found out the work hadn't been done, so that's why I
couldn't address it on Tuesday, and that's what I can address now. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Well, do you have the funding for it?
MR. BAZ: We have...no, of course not, Madam Chair, the funding has been allocated for it,
we have a designed project in Public Works, the issue was with access, right, with
easement access over people's property. If we eventually can't get that easement
access and they don't allow us to, we may have to condemn it. I don't know how to
resolve...we're going to try to figure out how to resolve this without condemnation and,
you know, government saying we need this to deal with a whole bunch of other issues,
but we gotta, have to deal with this right.
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COUNCILMEMBER LEE: Okay.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Member Lee, for proposing solutions, I love it.
Okay, Member Paltin?
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you, Chair. I was wondering if we could request from
Mr. Baz the court proceeding meetings minutes that he referenced in his presentation
as well as a copy of the CC8sRs.
MR. BAZ: Sure.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Director Baz?
MR. BAZ: Yeah.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: And I was wondering also how many votes the County of Maui
has on the HOA.
MR. BAZ: Would be 50, yeah, we own 50 residential lots from my understanding, plus the 3
in Sandhills, so 53.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: So, as a owner, can we request amendments from the
standards?
MR. BAZ: I suppose so, I didn't really address that to the issue with the association. Are you
talking about a standard, like the design standards and things like that?
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Yeah, you know, I mean if people don't want affordable housing
to be built near to them that... and we're on the homeowner's association, that seems
like something that we could address through our 53 votes.
MR. BAZ: Correct. There's thousands of homeowners in Maui Lath project district, but yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: And some of them might support affordable housing.
MR. BAZ: Yes, in fact, a lot of the original units that were sold by Maui Lath were affordable.
The Greens is a mostly affordable project, you know, so. And, you know, I mean
Member Sugimura mentioned some of the attendees of the meeting the other night
having concerns, they didn't express that publicly, but if they have concerns about
affordability of housing...they did ask about what affordable housing means, and I did
talk about the range of affordable housing and the workforce that it would bring about
is, you know, our Workforce Housing Ordinance has a pretty decent range of people
who are a lot of, you know, regular County employees, regular families in our
community that would meet in those range of income. You know we're talking about
100 percent of median income, that's the median group of our community, right. You
know, so household median income means that's the average or close to average
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income of a family, right. So, if you're talking about, that's the 50 percent mark
basically, you know. Yeah, so obviously people who have less income, people who
have more income, but this is our community, yeah so. But we have NIMBY in every
affordable housing project that comes through this body, through Planning
Commission that we've discussed, I don't think I've ever heard of a project not having
NIMBY, yeah, and one of their major concerns in property value, right, so I understand
that.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: And I was wondering if you had any estimate of what it would
cost to remove all the fill.
MR. BAZ: No, we do not. We will.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: And so we can request that, like formally.
MR. BAZ: We're gonna take...it's gonna take quite a bit of effort to get to that point of cost of
removal because we gotta understand what we're removing, how we're gonna remove
it, what impact it's gonna have to the neighbors, again, what impact it's gonna have to
the subdivision, so, you know, itll come back here as a budget amendment because
we don't have the resources to it. So, you will be presented with that information.
COUNCILMEMBER PALTIN: Thank you.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Member Paltin. Pro Temp Kama?
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Thank you, Chair. So, just wanted to follow up on Member
Paltin's question about the copy of the CC&Rs, when do you think we could all get a
copy of that? 'Cause I want to read that as soon as possible.
MR. BAZ: Yeah, Madam Chair, I could provide it to the Committee this afternoon.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Director Baz.
MR. BAZ: They're also, if you're interested, they're also available on Maui Lani Community
Association's website. Yeah. The CC&Rs, the design guidelines, all of that are
available on their website.
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Thank you. Also, I just want to know, did we ever get a letter
from the Homeowner's Association telling us that we may have been in violation of all
of our lots? Did we ever get one? Did they ever send us one?
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Director Baz?
MR. BAZ: Not that I'm aware of. I would have to look at the Finance Department, they
would be the receiver of a letter like that. Well take a look at our records to see if we
received something like that.
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Okay, and also, my concern about whatever might be a
contaminant. Do you know how long it takes to be able to clean a brownfield site?
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MR. BAZ: I have actually looked at brownfields cleanups before, it's not just a matter of
timing -COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Yeah.
MR. BAZ: --it's about what's there -COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: What's in it.
MR. BAZ: --the method of remediation, yeah. So, I mean its cost, time, ability to, yeah,
something like that, but we really need to take a look at what we have there first, and
understand that.
COUNCILMEMBER KAMA: Okay, thank you, Chair. Thank you.
CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Mahalo, Pro Temp Kama. Okay, Members, any other
questions? Okay, so, and I have the CC8aRs so I can send it to the Conimittee...I
think, I'm allowed to under Sunshine Law, right? Or well have OCS send it, okay.
Okay, and so I mentioned drafting a resolution for your consideration at the next EDB
Committee meeting. Are there any objections to the Committee drafting up that
resolution? Okay, okay. Okay, Ill get that, well get working on that and then have
that ready for our next EDB Committee meeting. Okay, Members, any other questions
or comments before we adjourn? Okay, so if there are no objections, I'm gonna defer
this item today.
COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (Excused: RH, KK, and YLS).
ACTION:

DEFER PENDING FURTHER DISCUSSION.

CHAIR RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ: Okay. Mahalo. I'd like to thank all the departments for
being here. Mahalo, Managing Director Baz, for fielding all the questions today.
Okay, and so it's 11:42 on July 25th. The Economic Development and Budget
Committee is now adjourned. . .(gavel). . .
ADJOURN: 11:42 a.m.
APPROVED:

AM .W. RAWLINS-FERNANDEZ, Chair
Economic Development and Budget Committee
edb:min:190725:ma

Transcribed by: Melissa Agtunong
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